Memorial / Endowment Committee - Semi-Annual Report - 2025

This committee has been very active during Calendar Year 2024. We have purchased and installed a new “Wayside Pulpit” in our front yard, replacing an old and severely deteriorated wooden sign. And we covered the cost of replacing the Refrigerator, Dish Washer and Range in the Garden Room’s Kitchen.
Contributions for the year include $1,000 from the estate of George Herendeen to the Endowment Account, and $2,330 total contributions to the Memorial Account.
The amount in the Endowment always excludes the amount that has been contributed from what is available to be used. So, at the beginning of the year, the Endowment contained a total of $342,985.47. Of that amount, $255,994.65 had been contributed to the Endowment by donors, and was NOT AVAILABLE for use. 90% of its increase from investments is what WAS AVAILABLE for use.
At the end of the year, the total value of the Endowment is $364,353.33. And of that amount, $256,994.65 has been contributed to the Endowment by donors. 90% of the difference between the total and the “contributed” amounts equals $96,622.83, and that is the amount available for use. The stock market has been good to us during 2024.
In the Memorial Fund, we began the year with $3,868.62. We ended the year with $3,078.01. And we will be paying the cost of our three new kitchen appliances, ($2,083.36) from that account, asap.
It’s been a very good year.
Mike Flanagan, Chairperson
Memorial / Endowment Committee.
